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OPENING CREDITS

FADES IN: 

INT. GOTHAM CITY HALL – NIGHT

Lt. James Gordon is on the stage standing at the 
podium speaking to the citizens of Gotham City.

Lt. JAMES
It is great that you all came to City Hall. Tonight 

we’ll be announcing the new District Attorney.

INT. GOTHAM CITY HALL/BACKSTAGE – NIGHT

Lt. James Gordon is still talking as Harvey Dent 
and Bruce Wayne were talking in the backstage.

HARVEY
That’s great that you came, Bruce.

BRUCE
Hey, what are best friends for?

HARVEY
Yeah, I was a bit nervous.

BRUCE
Don’t be, you’ll do great.

HARVEY
You really think so?

BRUCE
I know so.



HARVEY
Thanks.

Lt. James Gordon is about to announce the new 
District Attorney. Harvey heard and looks back at 
Bruce.

HARVEY
Well, here I go.

Harvey walks out.

INT. GOTHAM CITY HALL – NIGHT

Lt. JAMES
Now the new District Attorney is…

Harvey walks onto the stage.

Lt. JAMES
Harvey Dent!

Everyone was clapping as Harvey walks up to the 
podium and stops. Everyone stops clapping.

HARVEY
Well, what can I say? Thanks for voting for me.

Few people laughed and then stop. A dark figure 
moves from the back. Harvey speaks again.

HARVEY
But I’ll do my best to keep this city safe from any 
crook. I promise you that Gotham City will be will 
be the safest place in this country. So you all can 

sleep good tonight.

Bruce smiles. Then suddenly a familiar voice came 
from the dark figure was in front of the stage now.

JOKER
I will make sure that doesn’t happen, Mr. Dent.



Harvey stares at him.

HARVEY
And who are you?

The person then pulls out a bottle with acid coming 
out towards Harvey’s face. Harvey then got burned 
on his left side of his face. He’s screaming and 
moaning loud. The person takes off his cloak and 
appears to be the Joker. Then Joker’s henchmen came 
running down with guns as they shoot the ceiling. 
Everyone ran out screaming and left the building. 
Lt. James Gordon was still there with Harvey still 
on the ground moaning in pain.

JOKER
Ah, don’t you just love parties!

HENCHMAN #1
Yes, boss.

Lt. JAMES
The Joker, what are you doing here?

JOKER
Isn’t it obvious, lieutenant? I just did what I 
came to do; now we just have to wait for The 

Batman!

Lt. JAMES
Not on my watch, you psycho clown!

JOKER
Oh, don’t be harsh!

Lt. James Gordon ran towards the Joker but then one 
of his henchmen shoves him down to the ground. Lt. 
James Gordon looks up and sees a pistol being 
pointed at his head.

JOKER
I am sorry for this, Jamesie! But I don’t have time 

with showoffs like you!



Joker hysterically laughs at him. Joker is about to 
pull the trigger.

JOKER
Now say goodnight, lieutenant!

A voice came from above. Joker recognizes it.

BATMAN
Goodnight, Joker.

JOKER
B-b-b-b-Batman!

The Joker and his henchmen look around and forget 
about Gordon.

JOKER
Where are ya?! I can take ya!

Then Gordon trips the Joker as the Batman jumps 
down and fights the henchmen.

TO BE CONTINUED…

To see what happens next wait until the movie comes 
out.


